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Protecting York Region’s School Children through Immunization 

 
On May 16, 2019 Regional Council made the following decision: 

1. Regional Council endorse the position of the Council of Ontario Medical Officers of 

Health in support of a seamless immunization registry whereby health care providers 

directly input immunization information at the time of vaccine administration. 

2. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, 

the Chief Medical Officer of Health, York Region Members of Provincial Parliament, 

the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the Association of Local Public Health 

Agencies, the Council of Ontario Medical Officers of Health, the other 34 Ontario 

Boards of Health and the local municipalities. 
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